
 

Withlacoochee Chapter 

Sons of the American Revolution 

March 26, 2022, EBM Minutes 

Attendees: David Hitchcock, Richard Bailey, Tom Bowen, Tom Hellem, Richard Sumner 

President Hitchcock opened the meeting at 11:15 AM 

Treasurer:  Richard Bailey reported income of $981 and expenses of $1377 for the period of 3-1-22 to 

3-26-22.  Essay Awards of $375 contributed to the negative report for this period.  During the 

Treasurer’s report a discussion was held about changing the General Membership meetings in May 

and October if possible as it conflicts with the BOM meetings.  Depending on availability at Citrus Hills 

yet to be determined.   

Tom Hellem reported that the Audit review was conducted on 3-19-22 and the review was 

satisfactory.  Motion to accept the review was passed unanimously. 

Secretary:  Tom Bowen reported that Harley Nelson’s memorabilia was returned to his daughter on 

March 22, 2022.  The Chapter should expect to see Harley’s story in the National SAR and State SAR 

quarterly May newsletters under Chapter Events.  Both newsletters were encouraged to use the 

material for a feature story.  Numerous photos were also sent.  A story should also appear in the 

Hernando Sun.  The secretary volunteered to continue sending both journals chapter events with 

photos as well as local newspapers such as the Hernando Sun and Citrus Chronicle.   

A general discussion was held on points awarded to the chapter for various activities such as parades, 

publicized articles, color guard events etc.  A discussion of the historical movie regarding the Southern 

Campaign in the American Revolution was held.  The consensus was it was an excellent history and 

entertainment for the members.  The quality was excellent, and a movie of this type would be 

appropriate for any meeting in the future.   

Meeting was adjourned at 12:25 PM 

 

                      


